Lake County Democratic Party’s September 7th 2023 Chairs Report 

1). At our last meeting on July 6th, We passed the Resolution to support Gotion EV Battery Plant. Since then, I have submitted the Resolution to the Michigan Democratic Party and they have accepted and thank us for the work we did to help Governor Whitmer in her endevor to get this plant started.

2). We participated in this year’s Trout-A-Rama parade with our party’s float and party members dress in this years theme “Clowns!” on Saturday, July 22nd, 2023, at 1:00 PM. The full theme was: “Clowning Around in Lake County” The Grand Marshal was the entire Scottville Clown Band. Check-in time is: 11:30 AM – 12:30 PM. We alll worked hard to decorate our float and our Treasurer Suzanne and Roger bought the clown wigs, toys and candy for the kids along the parade route. It was a great event and I want to thank all of you who participated. You made it a huge success!

3) On August 15th, I was on a Michigan Democratic Party with the other 83 County Chairs where the Chair of the MDP Lavora Barnes led the group.

4). On August 25th, Mark and I worked together to send out 46 membership forms with a personal message to everyone on a separate sheet of paper.

3). So far, since our last meeting, Mark and I participated in the 2nd CD's Texas Hold’em fundraiser as volunteers. We were able to raise over $3,000.00 for the 2nd CD and also $100 for the Lake County Democratic Party. Everytime Mark and I work a week at this event in the future, we will be able to donate $100 to the LCDP.
